



Committed to Safeguarding

Nursery through to Year 6 Newstead Road, Lee, London SE12 OSJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell Deputy: Mrs Michelle Carey

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Web site: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Newsletter No 28

26th April 2019

Notes for your diary

3rd May – Mass in church for Years 1 – 6

Parents and carers are welcome to join us.

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome to the summer term. It is always lovely to see the children in their summer uniforms.

During the Easter holiday we received shocking news of the sudden and tragic death of one of our former pupils. Ruben suffered an extreme allergic reaction and died soon after from anaphylactic shock. Ruben spent all his primary school years at St Winifred's and then moved to Bonus Pastor College in 2015. He was a gentle, kind and caring pupil who was greatly loved by all who knew him. We are all deeply shocked and saddened by the news of his death.

Please keep Ruben's family and friends in your thoughts and prayers during this really difficult time.

Parking appeal

Please don't park in front of driveways or in places which block other cars in. Our neighbours need to get their cars out and often have to wait for our families to move cars. This is really unfair. Please think about how you would feel if you were treated in this way.

School Photo orders

The <u>very</u> last day to return your orders to the school office is **Friday 3rd May.**

After School Clubs Years 1 - 6

Clubs start next week from 3 – 4pm or 7.45 – 8.45am.





















Parent Governor Vacancy

We have a vacancy for one new parent governor on our Governing Board. We will be running the nomination process shortly and we will provide our own guidance notes at that time as well, but we wanted parents and carers to start thinking now about whether they might have the necessary time, desire, skills and commitment to undertake this very important role in the life of our school.

Information about what being a school governor can be found at the National Governor's Association website, https://www.nga.org.uk/Be-a-Governor/Be-a-Governor.aspx

School Meals Nursery/Year 3 - 6

This half term 23rd April to 24th May, the amount for school meals is £50.60 or £2.20 per day/£11 per week. If you believe you have some credit from this half term please contact the office where we can clarify the amount for you. **Please remember that meals are required to be paid either weekly or in advance but not in arrears.**

Our Lady of Lourdes parish

1st Communion Programme 2019 - Our Lady of Lourdes Lee

The next session will be tomorrow Saturday 27th April 2019 at 10:00am. For this session we will revert to the children being in the church with the catechists and the parents in the hall. Please do arrive before 10:00am so that the session can start and finish on time as we have a very full session this week. We will be covering chapter 6 "Forgiveness" (and a recap of Easter if there is time). Teas and coffees will be available from 9:45am in the hall.

Chorus News:

Our summer charity concert will be on Sunday 7th July at 4pm in the church and will be for the British Heart Foundation. Rehearsals will begin on 29th April at 8pm in the church and all the music will be around the theme of The Heart. Whether you have been in our chorus before or not, there is still room for any enthusiastic singers to come and join us.

Christmas Concert. This is simply an advance notice of the date for our Christmas Concert this year which will be on the afternoon of SUNDAY 15th December at 4pm

Message from the Friends

Welcome back! We hope you all had a lovely Easter and enjoyed the lovely sunshine!

The Friends are working on plans for this term's events and will share those with you as soon as we can. There is a Friends Committee meeting on Wednesday 1st May at 7.45pm where we will be discussing all things 'FUN DAY'. Everyone is welcome. Please contact the Friends for further details or keep an eye out on our noticeboard. stwinifredsfriendsse12@gmail.com



We LOVE fun day and we can't wait to share some of the great new events, stalls and competitions we have lined up for this year!

Unfortunately, there is now a clash with a church event on 6th July so we are working on a new date and will let you know as soon as we can.

Fun day is a huge event that brings the whole school community together but we can't do it without your help. Last year we had almost 50 volunteers who pitched up and got stuck it to raise a record breaking amount for the school. If you have skills to share, something to donate or just an hour to spare in the run up or on the day, we would love to hear from you. Last year we had cooks, bar staff, cake bakers, stall holders, badge makers, face painters, prize givers, raffle ticket folders, people to set up, people to put away, runners, shoppers, poster desginers, food donations, prize donations, stall ideas and much, much more!!! Email us at stwinifredsfriendsse12@gmail.com or speak to your class rep or one of the Friends.

Attendance for this week

Class	Attendance	Class	Attendance
Reception C	93%	Year 3F	97%
Reception BC	98%	Year 4T	96%
Year 1A	98%	Year 4CW	98%
Year 1LC	97%	Year 5K	95%
Year 2A	96%	Year 5F	93%
Year 2M	92%	Year 6F	94%
Year 3W	92%	Year 6M	93%

Have a lovely weekend

Margaret Hanrahan



















